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Matters arising from discussion of the paper were as follows. 
 
The Committee noted that senior staff had not been included in the terms of 
reference of the Remuneration Committee because it was considered that the 
Remuneration Committee should not discuss the individual pay of those staff who 
were not Council appointments.  Whilst noting the possible issues of accountability 
and transparency, it was felt to be within the delegation given to the Vice-Chancellor 
to set the pay for those below senior post holders. It saw the value of reviewing the 
framework but considered that another committee mechanism was not necessary 
and that reporting could be to the Finance and General Purposes Committee (FGPC). 
 
There was a conventional wisdom that performance related pay was always good, 
but this was often not the case.  There was, however, an observation that in the 
public sector, there could be a positive effect on morale from bonuses and formal 
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involve a large financial commitment and as such would be a material and strategic 
decision and would need Council approval.    The Director of HR advised that it was 
not unusual for there to be different pension schemes for academic and professional 
services staff, although in many institutions professional services staff were in the 
local government pension scheme where the employer’s contribution was higher and 
closer to the TPS.  
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Committee noted the importance of the management and communication of this 
process.      

 
 The Committee received the report. 
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The CFO presented 
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The Director of Estates presented a report on the planned updated Estates Strategy 
and the long-term maintenance programme. The Estates Strategy had been 
approved in April 2015 with the objectives of improving both the staff and student 
experience, supporting the growth of the student population to 5,000 FГE, providing 
high quality on-campus living, improving the existing facilities and starting 



 

FGPC  7 3 19   8 of 9  

%
%
)TL% !33"%079@B:%$<@AA%!=@WA%2:?@<C%R!"#$%)P()*S%
%

The Committee received a copy of the Income Cross Flows Report produced by the 
Financial Sustainability Strategy Group’s study to assess and understand income 
cross flows within the UK higher education sector.  It felt that the document would 
be useful pre-reading for the Away Days. 
 
.9C6@7M%%%%%%Clerk to the Council 
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 There was no other business. 
%
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%

Thursday 23rd May 2019 at 2.30pm       
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